

City of Waltham CITY OF WALTHAM CITY CLERK'S OFFICE

Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor

2017 NOV 22 A 10: 30

KECORDED

60

November 22, 2017

TO: The Waltham City Council

anula a. Mc Car

Storer Estate Property/City Council Resolution/Request dated 10/10/2017 RE:

Dear Councillors:

The Storer Estate property has been determined to be Article 97 land. Each deed also contains conservation restrictions.

Sincerely,

Jeannette A. McCarthy

JAM/ccb Enclosure

10/10/2017

City of Waltham Councillor At Large Paul J. Brasco

RECEIVED OCT 1 1 2017 MAYOR'S OFFICE

Official Resolution

Whereas; the Waltham City Council, the Mayor, Waltham School Committee and Waltham School Building Committee have been exporing numerous locations with regard to a new high school and,

Whereas, former City Councillor James Regan has introduced to the City Council ample area located on the Storer Estate land for the new high school to be built while keeping the Paine Estate as it is now and in the future there could be access to the old property without disruption to the students, teachers, or the administration, and

Whereas, the City Council wants to work in a cooperative fashion with all parties involved of determining the future location of a new high school,

Now therefore be it resolved that the City Council ask the Mayor, School Committee and School Building Committee to explore the feasibility and possibility for the Storer Estate property to be used as a future site of the new high school. And be sent to the conservation commission

Respectfully submitted,

Paul J. Brasco

Councillor At large

Zeungillor, Ward

President

Carrellon WAK